
 

  

 
 
                                         

January 31, 2024 
 
Honourable Kim Masland, Minister of Public Works 
Nova Scotia Department of Public Works 
PO Box 186 
Halifax, NS B3J 2N2 
 
Dear Honourable Masland, 
 
RE: Road Safety Concerns for Intersection where Trunk 3 and Highway 335 meet in Pubnico, NS 
 
This letter is to ask the Department of Public Works to revisit the safety concerns in Pubnico where 
Trunk 3 and Highway 335 meet. We thank you for your previous attention to this intersection, as the 
speed limit was lowered to 60 km, however, the safety issues are still a major concern for many at this 
location.  
 
Some drivers are still travelling at a fast pace through the intersection, and as it is a blind corner for 
the driver at the stop sign, this has caused accidents in the past. It is also a concern for pedestrians 
who walk through there. There is a business that operates there year round, and in addition to the 
year-round business, there is also a seasonal business that operates right across the intersection 
during the summer months, and it creates extra traffic, thus adding to the safety concerns. 
 
The Municipality would like the Department of Public Works to revisit this intersection and consider 
making it a 3-way stop sign to alleviate some of the safety concerns and forcing drivers to slow down. 
 
We thank you for your time and attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Danny Muise 
Warden 
 
cc:  MLA, Colton LeBlanc 
 Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager 
 


